BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES
August 4, 2020
Beavertown Borough Council met on August 4, 2020

ATTENDENCE: Lori Foor (President), Linda Snook, Ron Plumber, Will Kepner, Lucas Bingman, Brian Wood, Mayor
Hollenbach, Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor), Attorney Cravitz.
ABSENT: Denny Mallonee.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
GUESTS:
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT: Will motioned to approve the minutes; Ron second, with a roll call
vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Lori motioned to approve the bills; Linda second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yes-motion carried. No Treasurer’s report due to an early meeting.
OLD BUSINESS: An Appeals Board was discussed; it will consist on one Council Representative and two residents
of Beavertown. The property at 432 W. Market St. is in the process of being sold. The number of places to put
Hero Banners on Market St. was discussed.
ATTORNEY’S REPORT: None.
MAYOR'’S REPORT: The Mayor reviewed properties, residents’ concerns and the police report. Pat will be sending
out letters to Landlords, to have all of their paperwork on tenants up dated. Since there will be no Hillbilly Fever
Days this year due to COVID 19, there will only be food stands open at the carnival grounds. The Revitalization
Committee will be having a Community Yard Sale in October and a Christmas Light contest this year. Mayor asked
Council since there are so many incidents in Beavertown at this time, if need can the Middleburg Police
Department be allowed to go over 31 hours a month? Lucas motioned to allow Middleburg Police Department
more hours when needed; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Phil took the Council on a tour of the Borough Building, showing how much of
this building the Borough actually uses and how much every other organization that uses the building has in use.
He also pointed out chairs and tables that are not needed. He needs things cleaned out to be able to put a/c units
away and also easy access to the voting booths. All street lights are now LED. The 2020 road work has been
completed. The burn ban has been lifted. The dusk to dawn signs for the playground, have been ordered.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Deposits: General Fund — EIT $3,649.86, Real Estate $734.00, Per Capita $60.00, Ordinance
Fines $10.00, BMA Sewer $31.48, BMA Water $31.48 (Phil’s health ins.), Sale of 2001 Ford Pick-up Truck
$14,125.00, Cable Franchise $2,175.95; Total $20,817.77. LST Fund - LST $152.45; Total $152.45. Payroll — BMA
Sewer $2,433.89, BMA Water $1,595.00; Total $4,028.89.
NEW BUSINESS: None.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: None.
MISC: None.
ADJOURN: Brian motioned to adjourn; Lucas second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 8:06 P.M.
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